
 

 

Eureka Town Board Special Meeting 
February 27, 2001 
 

An emergency meeting of the town board was called on February 27.  The roads on the 
east side of the township were not adequately cleared from the February 24 - 25 snowfall 
and several members of the board had received complaint calls. Buses had been in the 
ditch, parents struggled with the roads to get kids to school, and Denmark Ave was 

reported to have a single plowed lane 48 hours after the snowfall had quit. Don Pflaum 
made a motion to relieve Mr. Gilmer of snow removal responsibilities on the east side, 
immediately, rather that wait until March 12 and to have him continue sanding and doing 
general maintenance until March 12, seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried.  Clark 

Smith was asked to inform Gilmer of this decision.  The meeting was adjourned. 


